## SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

12th June 2020

It has been wonderful to welcome more children back into the school building over the past week. Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 have settled into their learning pods really well and have been enjoying seeing each other and their teachers again, as have our Key Worker children. Have a look at what exciting things Year 1 have been doing in school this week!

Meanwhile the rest of our community have been working really hard at home on their Home Learning Booklets and Google Classrooms. We have been so impressed with the fantastic work that the children have been submitting to their teachers and we are featuring some highlights from Nursery and Year 5 in this newsletter.

As we all try our best to move forward through this difficult time, we are thinking about the members of our school and wider community who have lost loved ones and those who are facing significant challenges. You are all in our thoughts; please contact the school if we can be of any additional help to you. You can phone us on 02073875909 or email admin@rcobden.camden.sch.uk.

We will be contacting you again very soon to find out final numbers of those in Reception, Year 1, Year 6 and our Key Worker groups who want their child/children to return to school in June. We will also be arranging dates for you to collect a pack which will have learning resources, your child's school report and information about their class and teacher for next year. Further details about this will go on our website and we will send you a text to alert you to it. If you have not been receiving our texts, please contact the office to check we have your most recent number.

We hope that you all keep safe and well and we look forward to seeing you all again soon.

Best wishes,

Mrs Bannon





## Year 1 - Butterfly gardening!

Year 1 have had a lovely time working in the school garden this week. They carefully cut up a feast of oranges and bananas to attract butterflies to our flowers.





The children are going to be on the lookout for any butterflies over the coming days and weeks!

## Nursery – Learning and growing

The nursery children have been busy at home working on their 'Let's Grow!' topic, learning about living things and what they need to help them grow.





They have been experimenting with regrowing carrot tops and onions and had fun discovering new roots on the bottom of onions and new leaves on the carrot tops!

It has been wonderful seeing all the lovely work the Nursery children have been sending in to school to show us. Thank you everyone and well done!







**5 Linden** have been enjoying taking part in a weekly quiz together. The questions have been focused on general knowledge of history and geography, with a picture/logo round. The most recent winner and runner-up, **Thierry** and **Khedija**, received virtual trophies!

Year 5 News!





A special mention to two children in **5 Linden** who have been working really hard on special projects at home this week. **Amina** created a great quiz to test the reader at the end of her 'Endangered Animals' project and **Thierry** created a wonderful project about Africa, with key information, fun facts and lovely pictures. Well done to both for such exceptional effort!